
CHESS NOTES   14.07.16   Peter Sherlock 
 
Lincoln’s team in Division 2 North played their final match 
of the season when Scunthorpe B were the visitors to South 
Park. As reigning champions Lincoln lead the table on 8 
points and a win would ensure that the title is retained, a 
loss or a draw would open the door for a couple of teams to 
catch up in their remaining matches. 
 
The night did not start well when Scunthorpe won their game 
on board 4 and on board 2 Lincoln’s James Irwin, who was 
paired as black against Scunthorpe’s Dave Mills was looking 
down the barrel in the position showed in the diagram after 
white had just played 17. Nxc7 forking James’s queen and 
last rook. Play continued 17. ...Qg6 18. Nxa8 Qxg2 19. 0-0-
0 Bxa8 20. Rdg1 Qf3 21. Qxf3 exf3 and after the exchange of 
queens white had two rooks against three pieces and three 
extra pawns. 
 
White tried to take advantage with 22. Re1 Kf7 23. h5 Bg5+ 
24. Kc2 Ne7 25. b3 Nd5 26. Re5 Bf6 27. Re1 Nf4 28. h6 gxf6 
29. Rxh6 Ne2 but made little headway meanwhile James 
managed to manoeuvre his knight to the awkward e2 30. Rh7+ 
Bg7 31. Rh4 Bd5 32. Kd2 Bf6 33. Rxe2 fxe2 34. Rf4 Ke6 35. 
Kxe2 b5 and white felt compelled to sacrifice one of his 
rooks to remove the menace. 
 
White still had three extra pawns 36. Kd3 Be7 37. c4 bxc4 
38. bxc4 Bg2 39. Rg4 Bh3 40. d5+ Kd6 41. Rg6+ Kc5 42. Rg7 
Bf1+ 43. Ke3 Bd6 44. Rxa7 Kxc4 45. Ra4+ Kxd5 46. Rd4+ and 
although white still had a passed pawn a drawn was agreed. 
 
Meanwhile on the other boards both Herman Kok and Jules 
Brown won their games giving Lincoln a win by 2½ to 1½ and 
with it the title. 
 
Lincoln Chess Club play at the RAOB Club, 58 South Park on 
Wednesdays at 7.30pm. www.lincolnchessclub.co.uk  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 


